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A Message 
from the 
Executive 

Director & 
Board Chair

Dear Friends of Denver Children’s Advocacy Center,

This is such an exciting time for the Denver Children’s Advocacy Center.  What is so rewarding for all of us is that 
our biggest successes throughout 2013 and into 2014 come from the many community partnerships that help us 
meet our mission. The following are just the highlights:
The third house on our campus, which opened on June 16, 2014, is an incredible public/private partnership designed     
in collaboration with Denver Health with the long-term goal of providing 24/7 medical services to traumatized   
child victims. 
A wonderful new collaboration with Mental Health Corporation of Denver (MHCD) provides our child clients 
with access to psychiatrists. Typically MHCD only provides consultation for children it is treating in its own facility;          
this new initiative involves close collaboration between MHCD doctors and DCAC therapists who can be seen at 
either location. 
Rocky Mountain Children’s Law Center staff are onsite two days a week working with our therapists and victim 
advocates to help kinship families, those where a family member takes in children who have been removed from 
their home.  Absence of legal status makes it difficult for grandparents, aunts, older siblings and others to provide 
a stable home, and this project – funded by the Colorado Department of Human Services with a Children’s Justice 
Act grant - is already benefiting our clients.  
Several partnerships started or expanded in 2013 focus on support for young single-parent families when 
intervention can have a positive impact on their parenting skills and their infants’ healthy development.  We are 
working with the Nurse Family Partnership at St.  Anthony North and Florence Crittenton Services of Colorado 
to reach vulnerable teenage mothers, many of whom are themselves victims of child abuse and neglect. Our 
partnership with Adams County Head Start is growing, as is our long-term collaboration with Mile High United Way.  
We are also honored to have been a part of the planning for the Rose Andom Center, whose mission is to “improve 
the lives of domestic violence victims by combining community resources in a single, safe location,” and whose 
partners are too numerous to mention here. This report is a very big thank you to all of our many partners who 
work with us to improve the lives of vulnerable children and their families. We couldn’t do it without you!

Sincerely,

Dr. Gizane Indart	 Matt Hogan
Executive Director	 Board Chair

June 2014
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Our Programs
DCAC provides a continuum of care for high-risk children and vulnerable families through 

four integrated programs.  

Prevention of abuse and neglect, and the promotion of healthy childhood development, 
is at the heart of our programming. In addition to Denver Safe from the Start, our 
Prevention program at preschools and elementary schools, we collaborate with other 
organizations that support new parents to ensure that every child has the best possible start 
in life. 

Forensic Interviews are of vital importance in the investigation and prosecution of sexual 
assault and other crimes against children. DCAC coordinates the multidisciplinary team – 
Denver Police Department, Denver District Attorney’s Office, Denver Department of Human 
Services, and Denver Health - that responds to allegations of child sexual abuse and in cases 
where children have witnessed homicide or acute violence. 

The Child and Adolescent Assessment and Treatment Program serves 
children ages 0-17 who have been sexually abused, neglected, or traumatized by witnessing 
homicide or severe violence. We provide mental health treatment for the child and intensive 
support for family members so that they can help the victim heal.  

Training and Community Education: Even with the best intentions, adults can 
exacerbate, rather than ameliorate child trauma, especially if they are unaware that the child is 
traumatized. DCAC provides training for professionals and community members with the goal 
of creating a network of caring adults who understand child trauma and how to work with 
vulnerable children. 

The need is real:  The National Children’s Alliance reports that the number of children served 
by Child Advocacy Centers across the country has risen 193% since 2000.
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Program Successes
Forensic Interviews

       437	 	          6
              Children	                       Adults

Assessment & Treatment

Denver Safe from the Start Prevention Program

       977		          645
             Children	                 Parents & Caregivers

   1,610				   114        76
       Children 		         Parents & Caregivers             Teachers

Training and Community Education

3,181
Professionals & Community Members

In 2013, DCAC served 3,568 people – 2,803 children and 765 adults 
(including parents and caregivers) – an increase of nearly 5% over 2012.
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By the Numbers

Age of Child Victims

Types of Child Abuse

33% Other Relative 

27% Other Known 
Person 

20% Parent 

9% Parent's 
Boyfriend/Girlfriend 

7% Stepparent 

4% Unknown Person 

Relationship to Child Victim

34% 0-6 years 
old 

42% 7-12 
years old 

24% 13-18 
years old 67% Sexual abuse 

14% Witness to 
Violence 

9% Physical abuse 

4% Neglect 

4% Other Trauma 

2% Survivor of 
Homicide 

One in three girls and one in 
five boys will be sexually abused 

before they turn 18. 
Source: National Children’s Alliance

10,482 Colorado children were 
confirmed victims of abuse, neglect, 

or other maltreatment in 2012.                       
Source: US Dept. of Health & Human Services

34% 0-6 years old

42% 7-12 years old

24% 13-18 years old

67% Sexual Abuse

14% Witness to Violence

9% Physical Abuse

4% Neglect

4% Other Trauma

2% Survivor of Homicide

33% Other Relative

27% Other Known Person

20% Parent

9% Parent’s Boyfriend/Girlfriend

7% Stepparent

4% Unknown Person
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Financial Activity
Revenue

Expenses

62.2% - Private Grants: $1,131,981 

13% - Fee Income: $237,113 

10.2% - Government Grants: $186,147 

5.9% - Special Events: $118,953 

4.5% - Individual Giving: $81,687 

4.1% - Corporate Giving: $75,087 

0.1% - Bank Interest: $963

28.8% - Treatment: $438,319

23.1% - Forensic Interviews: $349,789

14.3% - Management: $218,080

14.1% - Prevention: $214,818

10.9% - Fundraising: $165,351

 8.8% - Training: $134,573

28.8% - Treatment: $438,319 

23.0% - Forensic Interviews: $349,789 

14.3% - Management: $218,080 

14.1% - Prevention: $214,818 

10.9% - Fundraising: $165,351 

8.8% - Training: $134,573 

62.2% - Private Grants: $1,131,981 

13% - Fee Income: $237,113 

10.2% - Government Grants: $186,147 

5.9% - Fundraising: $118,953 

4.5% - Individual Giving: $81,687 

4.1% - Corporate Giving: $75,087 

0.1% - Bank Interest: $963 
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Leadership
2013 Board of Directors

Matthew Hogan, Esq. | Partner, Sherman & Howard | Board Chair
Benjamin S. Walton | Architect and Philanthropist | Vice Chair

Jay Ottoson | President and Chief Operating Officer, SM Energy | Treasurer
Kim Roberts | Community Activist and Philanthropist | Secretary

Debbie Besaw | Senior Director, Global Services Marketing, EMC Corporation
Brandon Bontrager | Supply Chain Manager, Rockies Region, Anadarko Petroleum Corp

Amy Brimah | Attorney, Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLC
Amber Elias | Deputy General Counsel and Special Assistant to the Chief of Staff, Denver Public Schools 

Michael Fadell, M.D. | Pediatric Radiology, Children’s Hospital Colorado
John Kechriotis | Community Activist

Karen Loeb | Adjunct Professor, Daniels College of Business, University of Denver
Floyd Trujillo | Community Activist

Casey Tynan | Vice President of Business Development, Poms & Associates

Gizane Indart, PsyD. | Executive Director

Lucy Ana Aviles | Pro Bono Bilingual Child & Family Therapist
Jodi L. Byrnes | Director of Forensic Interviews

Mayeling Angelastro | Bilingual Child & Family Therapist
Kristen Chamberlain | Child & Family Therapist

Angela Davidson | Director of Assessment & Treatment Program
Catherine Ann Hay | Child and Family Therapist

Raquel Hernandez | Bilingual Victim Advocate/Intake Coordinator
Agustin Leone | Bilingual Prevention Specialist/Program Coordinator

Andrew Mackintosh | Director of Finance and Operations
Lauren Mueller | Development Associate

Mandy M. Rigg | Fundraising Consultant/Grantwriter
Dulce Solis | Bilingual Victim Advocate/Forensic Interviewer

Lauri VanderMeulen | Forensic Interviewer
Candace Wengert| Volunteer Coordinator

Jerry Yager, PsyD. | Director of Training & Community Education
Anne DePrince, PhD | Research and Program Evaluation

Kathryn Wells, MD | Medical Consultant
Paul Smith | Financial Consultant

Beth Croucher | Strategic Consultant
Nick Joseph | IT Consultant

Mandy M. Rigg | Grant Writing and Fundraising Consultant
Lauren Hellerstein | Special Projects Volunteer

Mary Justice | Special Projects Volunteer

2013 Staff & Consultants
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Donor Support
Super Heroes League

$50,000 and Above
Walton Family Foundation

Sprout Foundation

Sandcastle Society
$10,000 to $49,999

Virginia W. Hill Foundation
The Piton Foundation

The Louis & Harold Price Foundation
Temple Hoyne Buell Foundation
Rose Community Foundation
Kiewit Companies Foundation

Crown Family Foundation
Anadarko Petroleum Corporation

Javan & Julie Ottoson
Kim & Rob Roberts

Lucy Ana & Ben Walton
Richard & Meg Weekley

Red Wagon Circle
$5,000 to $9,999

Venoco, Inc.
TJX Foundation

Ready Foods
Maptek

Leatherwood Foundation
Kiewit Infrastructure Group

KB Home
Hispanics In Philanthropy

Hein & Associates
Community Shares of Colorado

Annie Proietti
Randy & Teresa Sanman

David & Debbie Younggren

Rocking Horse Ring
$1,000 to $4,999

Brownstein, Hyatt, Farber & Schreck, LLP
CoBiz Financial

Colfax Marathon Partnership, Inc.
The Colorado Health Foundation 

Colorado Riders Club
Edna Peiker Beach Fund

ENT Federal Credit Union
EZCorp Foundation

Fidelity Exploration & Production Company
Harry W. Rabb Foundation

Imperial Court of the Rocky Mountain Empire
Joshua Charitable Foundation

Moneytree, Inc.
National Children’s Alliance

New West Physicians
Safeway Foundation

Schlessman Family Foundation
UMB Bank

Wells Fargo Bank
Ledge Brady

Colleen & Craig Briggs
Robert & Kathleen Clark 

Mary & Dan Coder 
Thomas Congdon 

Carrie & John Corbett
Larry & Maureen Davidson

Roberta Distefano
Lannie Garrett

Mark & Michele Hellerstein 
Barry & Vicki Henderson
Matt & Mary Kay Hogan

David & Susan Honeyfield
Gizane Indart & Gerard Leone

Madeleine Kane
Troy Karnes
Ken Klaus
Jeff Kresl

Dwight Landes 
Christopher Lang

Trip & Whitney Mackintosh
Joseph Morales

Randy & Milam Pharo
Martin Rausch

Patricia Rawlings
Mark & Tracy Solomon

Judith Tennant
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Donor Support
David Whitcomb

Ted Wood Prince & Dara Shalette 
Jerry & Lauren Yager

Dollhouse Donors
$100 to $999
Atlas Case Inc.

Community First Foundation
Conquest Energy

Ergun Tercan European Salon
Mallgren & Ferrell, P.C.

Rocky Mountain Disposables
Stokes & Company

Xcel Energy Foundation
Adrianna Abarca 

Judith Albers
Brad & Anne Anderson 

Scott Anderson 
Tyler & Kimberly Armstrong

Debbie & Greg Besaw 
Melanie Bogart 

Gary Bolz
Brandon Bontrager
Christina Borden

Lisle & Paul Bradley
Amy Brimah
Mark Brown

Mike Brueggeman
Constance Buckley

David Bunch
John Bush

Scott Carrington 
Marsha Casteel

Susan Chu
Jerry Cooper

Beth Croucher
Veronica Cruz

Stephanie Culligan
Angela & Eric Davidson

Glenn Davidson
Janice Davidson
Mark DeSarro 

Megan Devine
Joanne Ditmer
Kelly Dunkin

Stephanie Eichenauer
Jennifer & Eric Eiteljorg

Amber Elias & James Cornwell
Gary & Patty Errico

Toby Erwin
Carol Fadell 

Michael Fadell
Kimberly Fenimore

Kathleen Finley
Kurt Fisher

John Gartner
Robert Gibson

Brooke Gilbertson
Susan Gluck

Morgan Goldberg
Robert Graham
Gloria Grenier
Debra Hagan 

Maria & Dan Hambrick
Katie Hanna 

Thomas Hanson 
Robert Hardman

Cheryl Harris 
James Hartley
Kimberly Haut 
Happy Haynes

Lauren Hellerstein
Caleb & Liz Hester

Lisa Hogan
Nancy Hogan

Catherine Holliday
Allan Hoover
Jennifer Holt
Eric Hoskins 

Douglas Hsiao 
Lorraine Huck
Paul Jacobson

M. Jordan
Tanya Kaanta



Donor Support
Marcy Kaufman

Carol Kiekhaefer
Denise Kirsch 

Michael Lahickey
Christine Landrum

Chris Lane
Jon Larson

Coates Lear
Cherie Ledoux

Ryan Lee
Barry & Bonnie Lindstrom

Karen & Alan Loeb
Deborah Los

Harvey Markham
Lisa Marie Maxson
Heidi McKinnon

Erin McLain 
Ted McMurdo 

Doug McMurren
Robbin Mekelburg

Annie Miklus
David Mirsky
Joel Mulhearn
Duane Mullner
Joseph Neguse
Kendra O’Keefe
Susan O’Kelley
Sharon Oliver

Peter & Susan Paradise 
Kevin & Sarie Patterson 

Bryan Penny 
Eileen Pero

Shane Petersen 
Steven Rael 

Rich Rainaldi & Martha Records 
Sue Reams 

Amanda Rees 
Raymond Regard

Mandy & Michael Rigg
Pat Robinson 

AnaGloria Rodriguez 
Angelica Rodriguez 

Flavia Rodriguez
Matt Savoie 
Sharon Scarr 

Daniel Schaeffer 
Glenn Sharpe 

Catherine Shea 
Whitney Shupe
Lilly Simpson 
Umar Shabazz 
Lauren Snee 
Paul Smith

Brian Strassburger 
Pamela Sweet
Diane Taussig 

Allison Tomaselli 
Casey & Carrie Tynan 

Steve Uecker
Jon VanGilder 

Todd Wahlstrom 
Margaret Wallace

Melanie Yacko
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In addition to the donors listed here, we are grateful for 
the financial support of our partner agencies in local, state 
and federal government.  Also, numerous individuals gave 
smaller amounts to DCAC, made contributions through 

Community Shares, the Combined Federal Campaign, and 
the Denver Employees Combined Campaign, or supported 

our mission by attending events and training programs.

DCAC took every care to ensure the accuracy of these 
donor lists. If your name or business is not listed, or if we 

have made some other error, we sincerely apologize. Please 
let us know—and please also know how truly grateful we 

are for your support.



Thank you 
to the thousands of 
individual donors, 

corporations, foundations, 
sponsors, multidisciplinary 

team members, agencies, and 
organizations who make our 

work possible. 
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Our Mission:
Prevent Abuse

Strengthen Families
Restore Childhood

Denver Children’s Advocacy Center | www.DenverCAC.org | 303.825.3850 | 2149 Federal Blvd., Denver, CO 80211 


